COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday 4th April 2006
Question No. 1
QUESTION:  Councillor C. Keane

"To ask the Manager for an up to date report on Willbrook Lawn open space?"

REPLY:

The portion of green space at the cul de sac in Willbrook Lawn was the subject of a detailed report to the Area Committee at its Meeting held on 6th December, 2005.

A deputations meeting was held with the local residents association on 25th January 2006 at which the matter was further discussed.

The Development Department secured further documentation in relation to the Developers’ (Tiernan Homes) title to this site prior to the Company being dissolved.  Following examination of the documentation by the Council’s Law Agent he advised that this documentation provides sufficient grounds to again apply to the Office of the Chief State Solicitor in respect of the site and accordingly the application has been re-submitted to the Chief State Solicitor’s office. The Councils Law Department has been requested to ensure that the Development Department are made aware of any further progress on this matter and the members will be kept advised accordingly. (The Council Law Agent has recently been requested to send a reminder The Department of Finance concerning this matter.)

Should the Council be successful in securing title to the site, its future use will then be further examined. 
